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T IS NOT AS HARD AS YOU THINK! I will show you step by step basics. 
There are basically three types of floral design mechanics: floral foam, a
taped or wire grid laid over the container opening, or a pin holder, called
Kenzan (a pin frog) and chicken wire shaped in a ball.

You can place inexpensive containers inside your prized antiques vases or
crystal bowl lined with aluminum foil. If the outer container is too deep, you can elevate
the arrangements container on a piece of styrofoam or invert smaller bowl inside.

The container sets the mood of the type of
design. The small square glass container is so
popular nowadays. The Japanese container,
for a Moribana Ikebana arrangement is really
simple and elegant. It is a low dish that you
use a Kenzan to hold your foliage and roses. 

The lush foliage that you are growing in your
garden is beautiful for filling in. We are so
fortunate to be growing roses that we can
display in our homes or give to friends or
hospitals. Your floral design can express your
feelings or change someone else’s. 

I will show you how to make a bow to put
into your potted plants to dress them up. 

“So many people tell me they have no
talent when it comes to arranging
flowers… I say, NOT SO”

If you want to create an arrangement here at the demonstration. Please bring your
containers, roses, and basic floral mechanics. Take them home to admire your own
creation. Be proud of your accomplishment as long as you had fun doing it. YOU ARE
SUCCESSFUL.…

See you soon all my “Rose Buds.”a

Editor’s note: The 2013 Rose Show will feature a new class for rose arrangements. 
Freda will be giving a workshop on June 1, 2013 to explain how to compete!
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W e are pleased to welcome the
following new members: 

Paula & Robert Butler 
Eric von Kuersteiner 
Ryan William Bell 
Anthony Roncalli
Fred Perkins
Clelia & Tom Zacharias
Raya Keis & Clifton B Knight Jr
Simon Rose 
Silva Elgart
Jane Gorman

The board extends our condolences to the
families of the recently deceased  Martin
Stone, Ulla Searing and Joan Levey.

Dear SRS Members,

W ith Sandy behind us and winter just around the
corner, I take a lot of pleasure in sharing photos
from our 2012 season with you in this issue. 

The board continues to meet through the winter
months and we are busy working on the 2013 Season. 
I think you’ll find a few surprises when you review our
Schedule of Events for 2013 on page 3. 

It’s hard to believe, but 2013 is the 10TH Anniversary of
the SRS Rose Garden at the Rogers Memorial Library. It’s
an accomplishment of great pride for the Rose Society and
as such, we have planned a very special event. On June
29TH, we will celebrate with an exciting Cocktail Party and

Garden Tour of some of the most beautiful gardens in Southampton.
We’re skipping the Annual Breakfast next season but replacing it with a workshop

series. These workshops, called Fundamentals of Rose Gardening, are designed to teach
you new skills, whatever your level of proficiency. From basic planting techniques to
hard-core Organic strategies. The workshops will also feature a hands-on Photography
Session led by a professional garden photographer (www.matthewbenson.com), a
workshop on Competitive Rose Arranging and a session with one of our most
successful exhibitors who will reveal her secrets for Choosing Award Winning Roses.

The season will also include a Cocktail Party on June 14TH to inaugurate the SRS’s
new Organic Rose Garden installed this fall in front of the Southampton Cultural
Center and Veteran’s Hall. You will see photos of the installation on page 7 but don’t
miss our celebration party if you want to see it in it full bloom.

Don’t forget to place your orders for bare-root roses before the end of the year.
You’ll find a number of great resources at our website and I encourage you to support
our new sponsors Kordes Roses and Roses Unlimted. They have been very generous to
the SRS this season and we should thank them by showing our support.a

Hal Goldberg, President
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PRESIDENT’S LETTER — NOVEMBER 2012 

Board of Directors

President 
Hal Goldberg

1ST Vice President
Carol Kroupa

2ND Vice President,
Membership Chairperson 
Nancy Rollins

3RD Vice President, 
Laura Devinney

Financial Vice President,
Treasurer 
Cornelia Bostwick

Secretary 
Elizabeth Kearns

Program Chairperson
Carol Kroupa

Publicity Chairperson 
Gary Lawrance

Website Chairperson
Curtis Eaves

Rose Show Chair 
Miriam Goldberg

Advisory Board
Alixandra Baker
Peter Bertrand
Cynthia Brodsky 
Adeline Christie
Joy Cordery
Helga R Dawn
Harvey Feinstein
Carole Guest
Lyn Hamer
Jane Indoe
Dorothy Nigro

The Southampton Rose Society,
established in 1976, is a 501(c)(3)
not-for-profit organization
affiliated with the American Rose
Society.

Dune Rose is the newsletter 
of the Southampton Rose Society,
which is published March 
through November.

Southampton Rose Society
PO Box 1022
Southampton, NY 11969-1022
631-740-4732 
www.southamptonrose.org

SRS BOARD OF DIRECTORS NEWS  

Renew Today!
It’s time to renew your
membership. Renewal forms are
due by January 31, 2013.  

If you have not received a renewal
form, please contact Nancy Rollins.

Ms. Nancy Rollins
131 Herrick Road, 
Southampton NY 11968
631-287-4881 email: chnarol@msn.com
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2013 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

AMERICAN ROSE SOCIETY PRESIDENT VISITS SOUTHAMPTON

W e had the honor of a very special guest visiting us
recently. ARS President Jeff Wyckoff and his
lovely wife, Kathleen, just returning from their

visit with China’s Rosarians!
We met at the Le Chef restaurant for a lovely lunch and

lively discussion of all our SRS accomplishments. In addition
to President Jeff and First Lady Kathy who were escorted by
Pat Shanley, newly elected ARS Vice President, and Rose-
marie Murphy, the following SRS members attended the
luncheon: Dorothy Nigro, Mimi Goldberg, Cornelia Bost-
wick, Harvey Feinstein, Nancy Rollins, and Carol Kroupa.   

We gave Jeff copies of our Calendar of Events Poster, our
Dune Rose and Adeline Christie’s “How to Plant a Mini
Rose” for children. Jeff told us we were one of the most ac-
tive and successful societies.  

Following the luncheon President Jeff and Kathy were es-
corted on a tour of our SRS village gardens and ending at our
SRS Garden at the Rogers Memorial Library. 

— Carol Kroupa

Fundamentals of Rose Gardening:  
A Workshop Series

Saturday, April 20
Pruning & Planting Session
SRS Rose Garden

Saturday, May 18
Disease Control & Fertilization:
Traditional vs Organic

Saturday, June 1
Competitive Rose Arranging Workshop
Guest Speaker: Freda Smith

Sunday, June 2
Choosing Award Winning Roses

Friday & Saturday, August 23 & 24
Photography Lecture & Workshop
Guest Speaker: Matthew Benson

October 2013
Preparing Your Rose Garden for Winter

Annual Events

Saturday, June 8, 7:30 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Annual Rose Show
Rogers Memorial Library – Morris Room 

Friday, June 14
Organic Garden Opening Party
Southampton Cultural Center

Saturday, June 29
10TH Anniversary Celebration &
Garden Tour

Monday, July 4, 9:00 a.m.
SRS Float In Southampton 
Village Parade

Sunday, September 29
SRS Annual Garden Party & Photo
Competition

Saturday, September 28
SRS Annual Meeting/Luncheon /Lecture
Guest Speaker: Michael Schoup
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2012 GARDEN PARTY & PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION 

Saki Mitchell, Jane Rose & Greg D’Elia

Photos by Diane Vahradian

Harvey Feinstein

Host Jack Pearson & Bill Murphy

Lee Packman, Hal Goldberg & Mimi Goldberg

Dorothy Nigro, Maureen Riggio & Joy Cordery

Helga Dawn & Sivia Elgart

Lyn Hamer & Laura Devinney

Gary Lawrance & Zita Davisson
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ANNUAL MEETING, LUNCHEON & LECTURE–  

Peter Bertrand & Carol Kroupa Maureen Riggio & Dorothy Nigro

Pam Healy & Greg D’Elia

Madeline Prevete, Dozie Sheehan, Nancy Rollins 
& Raya Keis Knight

Ingrid & Michael Morley

Rose Dios & Laura Devinney

Maggie & Nicholas Kirkbride

Hal Goldberg & Sarah Owens
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Anne Marie Aberbach
David Albenda & Graham 

Watkins 
Maria & Michael Avram
Alixandra & Stuart Baker
Anne Barry 
Francesca Beale 
Tish & Orest Bliss
Cornelia Bostwick 
Cynthia Brodsky
Mildred Brinn
Susan Brous
Edward Burke Sr.
Pamela Camacho
Schuyler Campbell
Ann Carr
James & Carol Cavaluzzi 
Catia Chapin
Adeline & Alfred Christie 
Dorie Coleman
Noreen & Charles Conroy 
Kristi Coons & Walter Elliot
Doplh & Beatty Cramer
ZT Crawford
Laura & Ted Danforth
Zita Davisson 
Helga Dawn
Gregory D’Elia
Peter deWitt 
Jack deLashmet 
Maria & Daniel Del Rio  
Laura & Robert Devinney
W Kasa Duwkic
John & Rosemarie Dios 
EA & H Hildreth 
Khedouri Ezair 
Robert & Jane Fear
Adele Finkelstein
Mark Fichandler & Paul 

Travis

Elaine Freeman
Anke & Anke & Juergen 

Friedrich 
Annette  & Gerald Geddes
Traudi Geraghty
Brigitte Gerney
Katherine Gilman
Gilmartin & Bregman
Andrea Giordano
Hal Goldberg
Christine Gray
Perry Guillot
Jo Hallingby
Peter Hallock 
Lyn & Warren Hamer
Margaret & Gregory Hedberg 
Rolf Heitmeyer
Huguette Hersch 
Susan & Jerry Hobbs
Jane & William Indoe 
Mai James
Polly Johnson
Victoria & Willian Johnston
David Kleinberg 
Raya  & Clifton Knight
Patricia Kraus 
Carol Kroupa
Frances Lagatta-Shelton
Cathy & Christopher 

Lawrence 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard LeFrak 
George & Esther Liss 
Jennifer Lobo-Buhl
NancyJane & Jeffrey Loewy
Robert Lohman
Patricia Lynch 
Sacha & Jim Macnaughton
PA Mangianelli
Ruth Manton
M Martin
Nancy McGann  

Joseph Mele 
Yolanda Merchant
Christl & Kenny Meszkat
Barbara Missett 
Mary S Mitchell
Dede Gotthelf Moan
The Morley Agancy
Bill & Suzanne Murphy
Dorothy & Richard Nigro 
Lynda Packard
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Peck
Ian Phillips
Hope & Sumner Pingree 
Maureen & Robert Riggio 
Nancy Rollins
Jane Rose & Kent Atkins
Barbara Rossi 
Diane Sadowski
Elizabetta Scarampi
Muriel Siebert
George Semerjian
Jean & Martin Shafiroff
ML Smith 
Barbara & Randall Smith 
Annaliese Soros
Nancy Stone
June Strauss
Margaret Sullivan
Robert Taft
Beth Treadway
Monica Unger
Diane Vahradian 
Julia Wallace
Lydia & James Wallis 
Wendy Wegner
Dr. Michael Weiden 
Paul Welchek 
Ellen Welsh 
Kim White & Kurt Wolfgruber
Elaine Wold

Clelia & Thomas Zaharias
Ananas 
Ananda
Antique Rug Galleria
Brooks Brothers
Catena’s Market
Coast Grill
Compliments
Dazelle
Dr. Andrew Cohen
Dunkerley’s
Echo Design Group
Emilio Pucci
English Country Antiques
Gloria’s Fine Foods
Hampton Classic Horse Show
Hampton Dental Group
Hampton Jitney
Herbert & Rist
J. McLaughlin
Jobs Lane Jewelers 
Judith Ripka
Kevin Maple Salon
La Carezza
La Grenouille Restaurant
Lamplighter
Le Chef 
Lynch’s Garden Center
Madonia Antiques
Marders
Maxmillian Furs
Plaza Café
Positive Energy
Red Bar Brasserie
Rose Jewelers
Schmidt’s Market
Shippy’s
Tamara Comolli Fine Jewelry
Tiffany’s
Zoom

The entire Board would like to gratefully acknowledge and thank the following recent contributors to the
Southampton Rose Society’s Biennial Cocktail Party Benefit 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS    
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THE NEW SRS ORGANIC ROSE GARDEN  

O N OCTOBER 20TH members of the Rose Society including Nancy Rollins, Laura Devinney, Hal Goldberg, Helga
Dawn and Peter Bertrand met at the Southampton Cultural Center to plant the New SRS Organic Rose Garden.
Designed in collaboration with Sarah Owens, curator of the Cranford Rose Garden, the garden will be
inaugurated at a cocktail celebration on July 14, 2013. Hope to see you there.a

Mayor Mark Epley, Sarah Owens & Hal Goldberg

The garden

Sarah Owens at work

Sarah Owens & Nancy Rollins

The Board would like to thank Pat Henry of ROSES UNLIMITED and Chris Pellet from KORDES ROSES for their
generous donations of roses to the SRS.  This garden could not have been installed this Fall without their enthusiastic
support.  We also would like to thank Mayor Mark Epley, Nancy McGann and the Village Beautification Committee,
Thomas Knight, Sarah Owens, Peter Bertrand, Peter Ernst, Superintendent Gary Goleski, and Larry Wojcik.  

Sarah Owens & Helga Dawn Nancy McGann, Hal Goldberg, Sarah Owens,
Nancy Rollins & Helga Dawn



Please Recycle This Newslette
r

Southampton Rose Society
P.O. Box 1022
Southampton, NY 11969-1022

www.southamptonrose.org

Southampton Rose Society has a new website 

www.southamptonrose.org

and a new phone number 

631-740-4732

For more information, email 
events@southamptonrose.org 
press@southamptonrose.org 
membership@southamptonrose.org
info@southamptonrose.org

NOTICES 


